Dear Property Owner:


Please be advised that the undersigned and this law firm represent the Arrowood Home Owners’ Association, and in that regard have been asked to prepare this letter.  This subdivision was created when Covenants were recorded of record in the Land Records of Prince William County.  This deed of dedication for the subdivision in which your home is located contains in Article VI numerous restrictive covenants.


In the above referenced covenants there are several regulations regarding the residential use and leasing of properties located in the subdivision.  Knowing that many of you may not have reviewed these legal documents thoroughly, the association has asked that I prepare this letter to inform the community of these restrictions. 


The first restriction is found in Article VI, Section 6(f), which in application to this point states: “No portion of any Dwelling (other than the entire Dwelling) shall be leased.”  This prohibition is to prevent families from leasing basements or single rooms in their houses to others—the clear intent being to create a single family community.  The only lease that is permitted is to lease the entire home for residential purposes.  Additionally, since it is prohibited to lease a portion of the house, any lease would have to be to a single family unit for the entire house.


Article VI, Section 7 provides that any owner who leases his property shall provide a copy of the lease to the Association. This section additionally requires that the lease used must contain a representation by the tenants that they will obey the covenants, rules and bylaws of the Association, and that a copy of these documents (covenants, rules and bylaws) have been provided to the tenant at the time of leasing.


The Association, through its current Board of Directors, is aware that many homes in the association are leased, but it has not received copies of the leases, and is therefore unaware if the proper language and requirements have been met.  There is also some concern that homes (or portions of homes) may have been leased in a manner inconsistent with Article VI Section 6(f). 


As Counsel for the association, I am writing to each homeowner and asking that if your property is leased, that you provide the Association with a copy of the lease within 30 days of your receipt of this letter.  If the proper language is not contained within the lease, the Association will seek to have addendums adopted that contain the required language.  


The Association is moving forward in an effort to enforce many of the covenants that have not been enforced in the past.  Your cooperation in this matter will be appreciated, however, if homeowners fail to comply the Association is prepared to enforce these restrictions according to Article VI Section 9, which gives the Association the power to inspect and to assess any cost against non-complying lot owners. 


Thanking you for your anticipated cooperation in this regard, I remain,








Very truly yours,








Coon & Purnell, PC








Timothy M. Purnell

CC:
Arrowood HOA Board of Directors  

